

Altmar-Parish-Williamstown Central School District

District Office

639 County Route 22 • Parish, NY 13131



(315) 625-5250



(315) 625-7952



www.apwschools.org

April 20, 2020

Dear APW family,

Recently the Governor extended the "pause" period across New York State through May 15, 2020. This new date replaces the previous April date for our return to school and is likely to change again. I will continue to reach out with updates as new directives arrive from the Governor's office. The pattern has been the announcement of two-week delays and I expect that pattern to continue until such time that restrictions can be eased.

So many of us have already been personally impacted by this virus and on behalf of our faculty, staff, and administration our thoughts are with you. Please proceed with an abundance of caution moving forward and reach out to your child's school for any assistance you may need as we all endure this crisis together. I have always been so impressed by the resiliency of the people in this community and I am inspired by the stories I continue to hear of the support you show each other. Please take care of yourselves and let us know how the school can better support your family until such time that we can celebrate the end of all of this together.

Sincerely

Eric Khuth

Superintendent of Schools

eknuth@apw.cnyric.org

315-625-5251